Town of Moorcroft Regular Meeting of the Council Wednesday, November 9th, 2022

Town Council Present: Mayor Ben Glenn, Councilmen Dale Petersen, Austin Smith, Dusty Petz and Paul Smoot

Town Representatives Present: Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, Police Chief Bill Bryant, Public Works Director Cory Allison and HDR Engineer Heath Turbiville

Mayor Glenn called the meeting to order, and the Pledge of Allegiance was said. Roll call was taken.

Krissy Hinkhouse, Moorcroft Chamber representative, was present to visit ask permission to use the town's street light poles for a Christmas decorating contest. She also stated the Chamber is planning to have a Christmas Parade of Lights on December 15th at 6:00 going from Robinson Park to the clinic. Cookies with Santa will be at the museum. Council did not see any issues with allowing the use of the poles and Chief Bryant will temporarily block traffic as the parade crosses Converse Street.

Council Smoot motioned to approve the Consent Agenda and Councilman Petz seconded. Discussion was had on the Crook County Medical Services bill and Council Smoot amended his motion to remove this bill until further discussion could be had and Council Petz seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Clerk Schneider updated Council on her department and gave the upcoming closure dates of town hall offices. She stated the WAM winter conference is in mid January and she will go ahead and reserve some rooms and asked to be notified of who will be attending by early January.

Public Works Director Allison updated Council on the public works projects. He stated the tank diving to clean the tanks would be done this year. He stated he does have this in his budget to do. He stated he received a couple of bids on the fence at the cemetery and he went with the cheapest which was Fence tech for \$4766.50. He stated he is seeing an influx of trash being placed in the town's garbage containers and is concerned with the landfill closing and that this could worsen. He suggested putting up a gate around the shop could help as he is also seeing more traffic at that location. The gym floor at the MTC is completed and looks great.

Heath had discussion on the infrastructure funding and the water and sewer projects. There are still three phrases remaining on Powder River Water project. These projects are a good fit for the ARPA funding.

Chief Bryant stated the new car is up and running. He updated Council on his department.

Discussion of the dirt at the cemetery was had. Cory stated the need to knock the hill down and to some dirt work was needed and the cost would probably be around \$10,000!. He stated they would just reseed the area. Council was encouraged to view the area at the cemetery that needed the work.

The Moorcroft Town Center's future was discussed. The Council stated they would like the public to be actively involved and a **public meeting will be scheduled at 6:00 pm on December 14**th **at the town hall** chambers. All public is encouraged to attend to share their input on the outcome and future of the building. Clerk Schneider will put notices out to remind and encourage the public to attend this important meeting.

Councilman Petersen motioned to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel at 7:48 pm and Councilman Smith seconded. All ayes, motion carried. The regular meeting of the Council reconvened at 7:58 and no action was taken.

With no further business to discuss, Councilman Smith motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 pm and Councilman Petz seconded. All ayes, motion carried.

Ben Glenn, Mayor

ATTEST:

Cheryl Schneider, Clerk/Treasurer